
 

 
SENT VIA EMAIL 

Email: G@xny.io 

 

August 1, 2022 

 

 Re: Freedom of Information Law (“FOIL”) Tracking No. 2022-091718 

 
Dear Gunnar Larson, 

 

I write in response to the FOIL request that you submitted to the New York State Department of Financial 

Services (“Department”), which has been assigned the above-referenced tracking number and requests the following, in 

pertinent part:  

 

“…We would like to request access to any and all records pertaining to information concerning if a St. 

Bernard named "Brody" could potentially be harmed (or, harrassed) by sonic or microwave (or, any other 

form of technology similar) surveillance while living in Chelsea, Manhattan. Furthermore, we would like 

to receive all records pertaining to New York State's approach to Gotham software intellectual property.” 

 

With respect to Brody the St. Bernard, the Department does not maintain the records you seek. With 

respect to the remainder of your FOIL request, based upon the information you provided, and after a diligent 

search of the Department's records, a record responsive to your request could not be located. Accordingly, the 

Department does not have any records responsive to your request, and your request is now closed. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Stephanie Mazza 

Senior Attorney 


